Elsenham Rights of Way & Open Spaces Committee

Committee Meeting
Friday 15th October 2021 at 2pm
in Elsenham Memorial Hall


	PRESENT:



 
Graham Mott              (GM)  (Elsenham Parish Council (EPC), P3 rep) 

Heather Salvidge         (HS)    (Tree Warden)          APOLOGIES:  
Margaret Shaw            (MS)    (Secretary)                Stewart Pimblett          (SP)                                    
Dave Verlander           (DV)                                   Paul Salvidge               (PS)
Sue Waite                    (SW)    (EPC) 
Kevin Wood               (KW)               


	 

	GM chaired the meeting.
Moyra Jackson (EPC Vice-Chairman and therefore ex-officio member) has retired from EPC.

Thanks were extended to for her work on the committee. 

There is no current EPC vice chair.  

	Action

	Apologies Stewart Pimblett, Paul Salvidge
	

	Declarations of Interest MS/DV/SW (Trustees of Memorial Hall)

	

	Minutes of the Meeting  held on 2nd July 2021 at 2pm at Elsenham Memorial Hall.
The Chairman signed the minutes as a correct record.

GM will deliver a signed copy to Louise Johnson (LJ) (EPC Clerk.)

GM will pass these draft minutes onto the EPC website manager.

	GM
GM

	Matters Arising from meeting held on Friday 2nd July 2021 not on Agenda 
Station Road - Orchard Crescent to Ridley Gardens main entrance. Uttlesford Rangers faced back the hedge and over-growing shrubs and to clear the nettles & brambles.


	

	Parish Council Chairman's report

UTT/19/2266/OP,  APP/C1570/W/21/3274573 Land North Of Bedwell Road  
(FP32 Henham & FP14 Ugley).  (Gladman 220 Homes)
Appeal Decision imminent. There may be PRoW improvements.
UTT/21/2461/DFO Land To The West Of Isabel Drive Elsenham on two sites.  

(FP31 & FP32). (Dandara Eastern 99 homes)

Site meeting took place with EPC. FP31 will "be improved" up to the parish boundary. 

Alsa Wood improvement will include removal of rusty old fencing.

Line of FP31 needs proper definition. MS to organise working party.

UTT/19/0462/FUL Land West Of Hall Road 
(FP13) (Vistry Group 130 homes) 
UDC S106 agreement not yet completed. EPC asking for assurances that FP13 will remain open during course of construction work.
UTT/21/2799/DFO  -  Land To The North West Of Henham Road 

(FP21 Elsenham & FP15 Henham) (Bloor Homes 320 homes)
Planning application is for construction of access road. Site meeting took place with EPC.
MS to circulate definitive map of line of FP21.  The walk down the slope as it leaves the site alongside their access road needs improvement.     MS to report to ECC.

The gaps in the hedge alongside FP15 will be stopped up but unless the surface is improved this will actually make the route used by most more difficult.
UTT/20/2908/OP Land South of Bedwell Road 
(FP29 Ugley) (Rochester Properties 50 Homes)
Planning Application Still undetermined
	MS
MS

MS


	Open Spaces
Working party Mailing List 
Several new people have come forward and been asked to be informed about when Working Parties will take place.  This is to be encouraged.  It highlighted the need for risk assessments to be done and sent to MS (for forwarding to ECC) before work is undertaken.

The Spinney 5 year Plan
To aid longer term budgeting & development SP/HS/PS/SW met at the Spinney to consider the five year plan for the Spinney on Wednesday 28 July.

It was agreed that:
a long term objective was to keep intact the “curtain” of large trees which surround the central area of the Spinney, giving a sheltered, separate feel to the area;
there would be short term issues to be dealt with as they arise; for example, a contractor needed soon to lift the central cherry trees again to ease the grass cutting regime. 
the “hedge” along the back of Leigh Drive houses would be included in the Parish Council’s annual hedge cutting contract.

It was concluded that:
1. in the coming winter, we should get the contractor to thin out trees in the segment from Stansted Road along the back of Leigh Drive to roughly the half way point, beyond which similar work has already been done. We would be aiming for a similar result to that which already exists along the rest of the segment on Stansted Road.

2. in the next winter, 2022/3, we should get the contractor to thin the trees on the rear segment, which runs along the front of footpath 37 and also to prune some of the blackthorn, hazel and other growth.

3. we would need to review the situation after that, to see what we should do in years 3,4 and 5 of the plan.

Spinney Work Winter 2021
PS & SP will identify trees in the south eastern quadrant that need to be removed - the area from Stansted road back along Leigh Drive to about the half way point. They will ask LJ to go out to tender.

The Spinney Wildflower Area

HS arranged a working party to do a final annual cut and rake. Thanks to HS/MS/PS/KW.
Wildflower Triangle on Playing Field

HS/PS will do a final cut & rake.
New Road Wildflower Area

There is a need to establish who owns what and get agreement from owners & residents.

UDC (Ben Smeeden) confirm that part is owned and maintained by UDC.  

Area owned by ECC - maintenance has been taken over by residents.  
HS/KW to pursue.
	All

EPC

SP/PS

HS/PS
HS /KW


	Rights of Way
Sanded bridges 
MS reported that the bridges where she and Jacki Tipton laid sand last winter are still in good condition, so they will keep a watch a & redo if necessary.
FP4 / BW33 / FP13
Simon Taylor (ECC Enforcement Officer) is in discussion with landowner about the poor state of his stiles, and the keeping of a bull along the route of FP13. 

FP35 Catts lane

The ditch will needs some attention.  PS to organise working party.
FP12 Near BOAT 11      This has now been cut back.
FP28

This has now been cut back by the Friends of the Flitch Way, but the continuation on the Stansted side of the Motorway is still impassable (FP23 Stansted).

FP22 / FP15 Henham ref 2721922
MS reported that ECC have  "carried out an initial assessment of this issue. We are getting more information to decide what action to take".
FP11 Ugley ref 2708194    Path now clear.
FP44 Stansted / Motorway bridge

The maintenance has now been postponed and no new date set.
FP15 at Motts Hall  (report reference 2745218)
An earth bank has been erected across the line of the footpath.  MS to report to ECC.  
GM will ask LJ to enquire about the validity of the bund with UDC.

	MS
PS / All
MS 

GM


	2022-2023 EROWOS Budget

We shall ask for £1800 (the same as the current year). This will be used for maintenance work on the Spinney.  MS to contact LJ.
	MS



	Tree Warden’s Reports
HS has circulated updates.   Thank you.

	

	Village Walks 
Boxing Day Walk Sunday 26th December 11am (Playing Field Top Car Park tbc)
People at start and end should wear High Viz.

GM will organise route & lead.

MS will organise an article for the village magazine and updated website. 

MS will organise posters for notice boards.

MS will circulate to Elsenham Walkers mailing list and Henham & Elsenham Newsline on Facebook.

MS to organise that somebody, who is not walking, should be available to come and collect anybody who is taken ill. 

SP to organise 2-way radios.

	GM

MS

MS

MS

MS

SP

	AOB

MS updated the committee on the Deregulation Act (which would allow PRoW alterations to be applied for considerably cheaper).  The legislation is there, but still waiting for government to enact it. ECC understand that a steering group needs to be formed to write guidance and best practice before each part of the Deregulation Act is enacted.
EPC Hedge Cutting Contact for 2022.

GM/PS/HS volunteered to come up with location & specification of hedges to be included in an annual (or longer?) EPC Hedge Cutting Contract.
	GM/HS/

PS

	Next meeting   Friday 21st January 2022 2pm in the Memorial Hall.  MS to book.
	MS /ALL 
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